
 

President’s Message 

Ps and Qs, December, 2020 

This year is one I will remember forever!  It 
started out okay, but quickly turned CRAZY! I 
hope you are all okay, and willing to meet again 
whenever we can. The Christmas luncheon has 
been cancelled, as well as any programming 
scheduled. 

The Board met and discussed several things. 
Here’s the review for you all: 

We reviewed the Treasurer’s Report, and it will be included with this 
note.   

Election of officers: Since there were no new nominations, the Board 
will remain the same. Committee Chairs are: 

Block of the Month is Adella Rapp, Cradle Quilts will be Lynette 
Stover, Historian will be Terry Gomez, Hospitality is Jody Mead and 
Christie Zepeda, Inventory is Karen Ervin, Little Quilts is Jody Mead 
and Darlene Byars, Membership will be Ellen Jordan, Newsletter is 
Priscilla Summers, 2021 Opportunity Quilt is Phyllis Taylor, 2021 Op-
portunity Quilt Tickets is Janice Poe, Scholarships is Georgia 
Goode, Telephone is Darlene Byars, and Sunshine is Jan McCusker. 
Sheri Cates will continue with Local Heroes.   

I do not have a volunteer to make a 2022 Opportunity Quilt. Let me 
know if you with to do this. PLEASE!! 

Please change your directory to reflect the changes, as no new di-
rectory will be published. 

Chairmen who wish information to be in the newsletter need to get 
info to Priscilla in the 1st week of the month. 

Por te r v i l l e  Q u i l t e r s  

HIGHLIGHTS: 
* No membership 
dues will be col-
lected for 2021. 

* No new member-
ship directory will 
be published. 

* Send your Oppor-
tunity Quilt Tickets 
and money to our 
P.O. Box (see page 
6). 

* Give your finished 
BOM to Calico 
Mermaid with your 
name in the baggie. 

* 2022 Opportunity 
Quilt Committee 
Chair needed! 

Editor: Priscilla Summers 
psummers111@gmail.com 

Volume 36, Issue 4 

Note from Brenda 
Hughes - 

Thank You for the 
cards after losing mom. 
I miss you all and love 
the updates.   

Brenda 



President’s Message, continued 

Page 2 Ps and Qs, December, 2020 

We don’t have a chair for 
Mystery Quilts for 2021, so 
there will be none, unless 
you want to chair it. Let me 
know. 

Doris Pyland has agreed to 
do our audit this year. 

New members, and others 
who didn’t get their photo in 
the directory should send a 
photo to Ellen Jordan. Any 
changes will be noted in the 
newsletter and you all will 
make changes to your won 
2020 Directory. 

The Block of the Month will 
take place every other 
month. The Presenter will 
send a photo of the block to 
Priscilla , and she will send it 
out with the newsletter, and 
those who are interested in 
participating will contact the 
Presenter. The Presenter 
will send the pattern and 
whatever fabric is needed by 
mail to them. When the Block 
is finished, participants will 
drop it off at Calico Mermaid 
in a baggie with their name 
in the bag. A Board member 
will pick up the blocks and 
draw for the blocks winner 
at the Board meeting. 

At the next Board meeting 
we will draw for the sewing 
machine block, as well as 
Joyce’s block, and the Op-
portunity Quilt. 

A donation was received in 
the name of Doris Williams. 

Reminder: If you need to be 
reimbursed for a club expen-
diture please send the actual 
receipt to Laurie Jackson 
with your name and the pur-
pose of the receipt. 

The next club meeting will be 
none too soon! The next 
board meeting will be De-
cember 17 at El Tapatio at 
11:30 am. 

Get your tickets and money 
in for the Opportunity Quilt!!! 

Everyone stay home and 
stay well. Quilt some more! 

Love to you all.  

Karen Andris 

BOM  

 

 

 

 

 

Below is the list of Quilters that 

are signed up for the Block of the 

Month for 2021 to date: 

January-   Karen Andris  
March-   Doris Pyland  
May-   Janice Poe  
July-     
September - 
November - 
December- 
(We are having them every other 
month). 
|Please contact Della Rapp to vol-
unteer for a month. 

December BOM 

This month presenter  is Laurie 

Jackson.   

Please see the following pages for 

instructions. 

Contact Laurie if you want to par-

ticipate. 

When you complete a BOM, turn 

it in to Calico Mermaid with your 

name in the baggie. 



Continued on next page 
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See photos on 
following  page. 
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Cradle Quilts 

A message from your Cradle Quilt team: 

 

Thank you, thank you, thank you dear quilting friends! During this very 
difficult year, you found joy in quilting 8 book bags, 203 quilts, and 32 
afghans. The quilts and afghans were joined with 235 dolls, some of 
which were donated and the rest purchased by the club. They will be 
given to 3 different children’s programs in our area for Christmas. Your 
work to support our club’s cradle quilt project is so thoughtful and 
amazing. Thank you again for the quilts, afghans, book bags (with art 
supplies), dolls, and ribbon you donated this year. With your help 243 
children will have a special holiday surprise.   

 
Take care, bless you all, and have a wonderful holiday! 

 
Lynette, Noeleen, Sally, & Margaret  
 
P.S. The winner of our 4 seasons placemats was Georgia Ogas. 
Thank you to all who helped us so much this year.  Placemats won by Georgia Ogas! 

253 dolls! Precious dolls with Cradle Quilts. 

Ps and Qs, December, 2020 
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Show and Tell  

Here are two quilts I finished. The snowmen I made for 
my daughter-in-law. It’s called Secret Snowman, (a dif-
ferent spin on Secret Santa). The Log Cabin Diamond is 
paper pieced with finished 1/4 inch strips. I’m saving that 
one for myself, one of my new favorites.  

LLynette STover 

December Birthdays 

JoAnn Bishop 
Linda Letterneau 
Sheri Cates 
Linda Petit 
Priscilla Summers 
Christie Zepeda 
Noeleen Paskwietz 
Adella Rapp 
Joyce Bartlett 

“Happy Birthday to you, 
Happy Birthday to you, 

May your bobbins be full,  
And your seams be straight, too.” 
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2021 Officers and Committee Chairs 

Cl u b  O f f i c e r s  20 2 0  

We ’ re  on  the  We b !  
portervillequilters.com 

 
O u r  em a i l  ad d re ss :  

pvquilters@gmail.com 

The purpose of the Porterville Quilters Club is to create, 
stimulate, maintain, and record an interest in all matters 
pertaining to the making, collecting and preserving of 
quilts and to establish and promote educational and 
philanthropic endeavors through quilts.  

Porterville Quilters 
P.O. Box 1881 

Porterville, CA 93258 

Officers for 2021 will be the same as 2020, shown below. 
 
2021 Committee Chairs are: 
Block of the Month    Adella Rapp, 

Cradle Quilts     Lynette Stover 

Historian     Terry Gomez 

Hospitality    Jody Mead and Christie Zepeda 

Inventory     Karen Ervin 

Little Quilts    Jody Mead and Darlene Byars 

Membership     Ellen Jordan 

Newsletter     Priscilla Summers 

2021 Opportunity Quilt   Phyllis Taylor 

2021 Opportunity Quilt Tickets Janice Poe 

2022 Opportunity Quilt  NEEDED!!! 

Scholarships    Georgia Goode 

Telephone    Darlene Byars  

Sunshine    Jan McCusker 

Local Heroes    Sheri Cates 

Auditor    Doris Pyland 

We do not have a volunteer to make a 
2022 Opportunity Quilt. Let Karen  
know if you wish to do this. PLEASE!! 

 
When I am not quilting, 

I am either planning on quilting, 
Recovering from quilting, 

Or wondering why I am not 
quilting. 

Ps and Qs, December, 2020 
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TThanks 
to our 

Sponsors! 




